St. Boniface (Scipio)



St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

25 May - 02 June 2019

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date. Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	May 25,2019	6:00 PM	Nadine Poss - Leo and Mary Wiederholt
Tuesday	May 28,2019	8:30 AM	Don Poss - Bill and Rita Pracht
Wednesday	May 29,2019	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Thursday	May 30,2019	8:30 AM	Mark Stevenson - Bill and Coleen Hurley
Saturday	June 01,2019	6:00 PM	Charlie Feuerborn - His Family

Assignments – 06/01/19

Lectors:

Gail and Debbie Kueser

Eucharistic Ministers:Gerard Weber, Leo Wiederholt

Richmond Care Center:

Alberta Kueser

Hospitality: Judy Wall CountingTeam: C

Church Cleaning:

Edna Foltz, Gail Smith, Misty Wheeler

Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 18 May 2019

Regular Collection - \$811.00

(Envelopes - \$670.00 and Plate - \$141.00)

Votives - \$35.00

Building Fund - \$5,225.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	May 26,2019	9:00 AM	Bill Rockers - Rick and Peg Mechnig and Family
Monday	May 27,2019	8:30 AM	Mark Stevenson - Fred Sherman
Wednesday	May 29,2019	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - At Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	May 31,2019	8:30 AM	Cheryl Bures - Rick and Peg Mechnig and Family
Sunday	June 02,2019	9:00 AM	Megan Smith - Bernie and Michelle Rockers (Rescheduled from May 17,2019)

Assignments – 06/02/19

Stewardship

Votives - \$2.50

Offertory Collection: 19 May 2019

(Envelopes - \$1,071.00 and Plate - \$208.00)

Regular Collection - \$1,279.00

Lectors:

Jennifer Bunnel, Stacey Bures

Eucharistic Ministers:

Anita Sobba, Glen Bures, Carol Lutz

Servers:

Taryn and Brynleigh Morrow, Emma Jumet

Richmond Care Center:

Alberta Kueser

Counting Team: Andrea Sobba

Saint Boniface Priory 32292 N E Norton Road, Garnett, KS 66032 Main: 785-835-6273 Mobile: 785-433-1252

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

Reverend Jerry Williams O.Carm

jwilliams@carmelnet.org

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



CONDOLENCES AND GRATITUDE - are extended to the family and the Ursuline Sisters on the passing of Sr. Mildred Katzer, OSU. Sr. Mildred, who was a native daughter of our area and a strongly visible and active member of our parish communities for so long, went home to be with our loving God last Sunday morning. She was buried at the Ursuline Cemetery in Paola following the Mass of the Resurrection and a lunch at the Richmond Community Building last Thursday. We are grateful to God for giving Sr. Mildred a long and dedicated life to Sister, and though she will be dearly missed - her gift to our local community will be remembered and cherished for years to come. For this, we are most grateful. Thank you to those from both parishes who were so kind and gracious in offering hospitality to those who came to Sr. Mildred's celebration of life. It is greatly appreciated!

SPECIAL COLLECTION There will be a second collection next weekend, for the Catholic Communications Campaign. Thanks in advance for your customary generosity!

<u>THE WORD AMONG US</u> - Over the next couple of months, FREE issues of <u>The Word Among Us</u>, will be available at the entrance of both churches on a "first come, first served" basis. For those who find this publication beneficial to their spiritual and personal growth, order forms for your own subscription are contained in each issue. Enjoy these freebies!

CCD NEWS - two women have volunteered to teach the classes that have been advertised. Thank you to them! We are always open to having additional substitute volunteers, and it would be great if our young folks had some of the men of our parishes as disciple/mentors! If you are interested, please let me or Carol Lutz know.

DATE NIGHT - hosted by the School of Love has some new offerings for your consideration: The first is at the Nelson-Atkins Museum on June 7th, at 6:45 PM. See the flyer on the bulletin boards for more information! The second is an ongoing program for families called "Face to Face" and runs from 6 - 7 PM at the Stone Chapel at Holy Trinity in Lenexa on every second Thursday. It consists of a time of adoration, some Scripture reflection, a brief talk, and a food truck is brought in for you to enjoy an evening of prayer, beneficial conversation, and a nourishing meal to share with your family. All ages and parishes are welcome. For information, go to: www.schooloflovekc.com/date-night

PARISH CONTACT INFORMATION UPDATING - Please remember to <u>complete a new Registration / Parish</u>
Information Card and place it in the "Completed" box at the church entrances. <u>One will be mailed to all those who</u>
have not responded by the end of May - so please respond to save on this extra expense! This may also be
done on our website if that is more convenient for you. Thanks for your cooperation!

JOSEPHINE'S - On the Square in Garnett has a new selection of cards and gifts for First Holy Communion, Confirmation, Weddings and Graduations. Josephine's is located at 421 S. Oak Street; 785.448.3038

SUPPORT FOR THE CATHEDRAL OF NOTRE DAME - in our national Catholic response to the devastating fire of April 15th, our "American" Basilica Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, D.C. is coordinating our efforts to coordinate prayer intentions and financial assistance to resurrect and rebuild this sacred place of worship and pilgrimage for over 800 years. If you wish to offer a prayer intention or make a financial offering, please go to: https://www.nationalshrine.org/support-notre-dame

MEMORIAL DAY
REMEMBER AND HONOR

Creator God, with a sober heart we come before You this Memorial Day. We pause for a moment and call to mind all the women and men who have died in the service of our nation. Please look with mercy on our brave and selfless brothers and sisters who did not shirk from their task but gave themselves completely to the cause of defending and protecting us all. Bless all who have given their lives for the sake of liberty, and grant them eternal rest with You. We remember also our brave women and men now serving at home and abroad. Dear God, protect them all. Help them discharge their duties honorably and well. Bring them safely home to their families and loved ones. And Dear Lord, bring Your peace to our troubled world. Amen!

Mass on Memorial Day - May 27th will be at St. Boniface at 8:30 AM. Mass will be in the church rather than the Sacristy.

Have a blessed week! Fr. Jerry

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE - A weekend away for a lifetime of change! Serving widowed, separated and divorced persons who are suffering the loss of a love relationship and may feel left out, unsure of themselves, and uncertain about their futures. This weekend offers an opportunity to turn the pain of loss into an experience of positive growth. The next Beginning Experience weekend will be June 28th - 30th, at Precious Blood in Liberty MO. For more information visit: www.beginningexperiencekc.org or contact Michelle at: 913.709.3779

GABRIEL PROJECT - a ministry of the Archdiocese Pro-Life Office provides help to pregnant women in need. Volunteers, called Gabriel Angels, are assigned to a woman when she calls for help, and is involved in ongoing contact with her so she can receive love, care, and the spiritual, material, and emotional support she needs. Contact Ann Marie Alvery by email at <u>director@gabrielprojectkc.com</u> or by calling 913.621.2199.

COUPLES CELEBRATING THEIR 50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY - are invited to the Archdiocesan Celebration next Sunday, June 2nd, at 2 PM at the Church of the Nativity in Leawood. To receive a personal invitation from Archbishop Naumann, call the parish office with your name, address, phone number, and the date of your wedding. See the flyer on the Bulletin Boards in both churches.

NURSING HOME & HOME VISITS - visits and Communion for our homebound and hospitalized members **generally** takes place on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Anderson County Hospital Residential Care in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let's keep our elderly, sick, and homebound parishioners in our thoughts and prayers.